Note: new photo caption (I didn’t get the girls’ names until this morning):

Emily Gjertsson, age 4, left, and her sister Lilian, 6, enjoy cupcakes at the Highlands annual picnic on September 12

---------------------------------------------

I-405 Noise wall improvements

Six Washington State Department of Transportation representatives attended the Highlands General meeting on September 16. They came to discuss the noise wall improvements that are planned for our neighborhood. 

Phase 1 of the I-405 plan, which should begin in early 2006, calls for one additional northbound and one additional southbound lane between NE 85th and 124th Ave NE. These two new lanes, along with the expected traffic growth in the next ten years, are projected to increase the noise along this stretch of freeway by approximately two decibels.

To determine where noise walls need to be added or improved, the DOT has been collecting noise data along both sides of 405. The goal is to provide noise abatement for homes where the noise level will exceed 67 decibels at the loudest time of day. The noise data was displayed at the meeting, and will also be available in the environmental noise assessment that should be published toward the end of this year. To be notified when the document is available, send email to i405@wsdot.wa.gov.  

The DOT is currently proposing raising the noise wall along a section of the freeway near NE 95th Street. A new 14 foot high wall will be constructed starting at NE 100th Street, and going south to connect with the existing noise wall. 

The wall improvements will probably occur before the new lanes are added. The DOT will put the jobs out for bidding as soon as the design documents are complete. Once the contractors have been chosen, a detailed work schedule will be available. 

Several Forbes Creek residents asked for a wall along their section of 405. Lawrence Spurgeon, a noise consultant with the DOT, explained that the homes in Forbes Creek are more than 500 feet from the freeway, and that noise walls have no effect at that distance. 

Several people who live near the new pedestrian overpass commented that there is now more noise due to the opening created by the bridge. 

Spurgeon did agree to gather additional noise data in both areas, to make sure that the DOT noise models are accurate.

Spurgeon said there a few things that individual residents can do to mitigate freeway noise, such as building a solid wood fence (use plywood instead of slats with gaps), or using psycho acoustic tricks such as water fountains. More ideas are available on the DOT website listed below.

There is currently no funding for NE 85th Street offramp improvements or beautification. 

For more information about 405 plans, and to sign up for email information, go to www.wsdot.wa.gov/projects/i-405/. 

Highlands Traffic Open House October 19

The Highlands Traffic Task Force will hold an Open House on Tuesday, October 19, from 7:00 - 9:00 pm at the Maintenance Center at 915 8th Street. The task force will present a proposal for traffic calming in the Highlands neighborhood. The proposal includes adding one speed hump on 116th Avenue NE, and modifying existing humps. Input received at the open house will be used to create a ballot that will be sent out to all Highlands residents, who can then vote on the proposal. For more information, contact Noel Schoneman at (425) 828-2238 or nschoneman@ci.kirkland.wa.us.

Sun smiles on picnic

A huge thank you to Bob Kamuda, our neighborhood association Vice President, for organizing the annual Highlands picnic on September 12. Bob provided a grill and did all the food shopping. Several volunteers helped him haul extra tables to the park. When he arrived at 11am, it was pouring rain. Undeterred, he lit his charcoal grill under an umbrella. By noon, when the picnic started, his optimism was rewarded and the rain had stopped. Around 60 people attended. 

The picnic was held at Highlands Park for the first time this year. Bob said it was a great location for the event. There are lots of built-in kid activities, and it’s easy to keep on eye on the kids, as the park is bounded on 3 sides by fences. 

Kirkland Alliance of Neighborhoods needs Highlands Rep

The Kirkland Alliance of Neighborhoods (KAN) is made up of neighborhood representatives. They meet five times a year (September, November, January, March, and May) on the second Wednesday of the month. The purpose of the group is to establish a city-wide focus for neighborhood associations, coordinate and share issues between neighborhoods, and educate neighborhood leaders. The Highlands is looking for a volunteer to attend the meetings and report back to the board. It’s a great way to find out what’s happening throughout the City. Please let me know if you are interested or would like more information: karen@tinyisland.com.

What would you buy with $25K?

This year, the Highlands Neighborhood will once again be receiving $25,000 in Neighborhood Connections grant money. This City program takes turns awarding money to each neighborhood in the City. The residents vote on how they want to use the money. The last Highlands Connections money was used to create Cedar View Park on NE 90th Street.

We’ll be discussing the program at our next meeting on November 18. Sometime after that, the City will send out postcards asking residents to submit ideas for use of the money. Suggested projects should cost $25,000 or less, and should benefit as many people in the neighborhood as possible. Some possible projects include a covered picnic shelter at Highlands Park, and pedestrian walkway improvements along 116th Avenue NE or another critical location. 

For more information

Remember that you can get the latest information about these and other neighborhood happenings on our website at www.kirklandhighlands.org.

